Printed Pages: 6

# **OJ-1261**

# B.Sc. (Part-I) Annual Examination, 2024

**Foundation Course** 

# HINDI LANGUAGE

Paper: First

Time Allowed: Three Hours

Maximum Marks: 75

नोट : सभी प्रश्नों के उत्तर दीजिए। प्रश्नों के अंक उनके दाहिनी ओर अंकित हैं। एक प्रश्न का उत्तर एक ही स्थान पर क्रमानुसार लिखिए। अशुद्धियों के अंक काटे जायेंगे।

इकाई-।

Q.1. (क) कुशल विस्तारक के गुणों की विवेचना कीजिए। [8]

अथवा

OJ-1261/8520

(1)

अनुवाद किसे कहते हैं? अनुवाद की परिभाषा देते हुए अच्छे अनुवाद की विशेषताएं लिखिए।

(ख) 'एक टोकरी भर मिट्टी' कहानी का सारांश अपने शब्दों में लिखिए। [7]

### अथवा

'बड़े भाईसाहब' कहानी के नायक का चरित्र-चित्रण कीजिए।

## इकाई-॥

Q.2. (क) हिन्दी में संक्षेपण का महत्त्व एवं उपयोगिता पर प्रकाश डालिये। [8]

#### अधवा

निम्नलिखित अपिटत गद्यांश का उचित शीर्षक देते हुए सारांश लिखिए :

घरातल से युद्ध की विभीषिकाओं को सदा-सदा के लिए समाप्त करने के लिए गाँघीजी ने विश्व को अहिंसा रूपी अस्त्र प्रदान किया। गाँघीजी कहा करते थे कि प्रेम और अहिंसा के द्वारा विश्व के कठोर से कठोर हृदय को भी कोमल बनाया जा सकता है। उन्होंने इन सिद्धान्तों का परीक्षण भी किया और वे नितांत सफल सिद्ध हुए। हिंसा से हिंसा बढ़ती है, घृणा घृणा को जन्म देती है और प्रेम से प्रेम की अभिवृद्धि होती है। अतः यह निश्चित है कि बिना प्रेम और अहिंसा के विश्व में शान्ति स्थापित नहीं हो सकती। शान्ति के अभाव में मानव जाति का विकास सम्भव नहीं। प्रत्येक राष्ट्र का स्वर्णिम युग वही कहा जाता है जबिक वहाँ पूर्ण शांति और सुख हो। अतः यदि हम विश्व का कल्याण चाहते हैं तो हमें युद्ध का बहिष्कार करना ही होगा, अहिंसा और प्रेम की भावना से विश्व में शांति स्थापित करनी होगी, तभी विश्व में एक सुखमय एवं शांतिमय राष्ट्र की स्थापना सम्भव होगी।

(ख) ''जागो फिर एक बार'' कविता का केन्द्रीय भाव लिखिए।[7]

### अथवा

एकान्त श्रीवास्तव के व्यक्तित्व और कृतित्व पर प्रकाश डालिये।

## इकाई-॥

- Q.3. (क) निम्नलिखित में से किन्हीं-दो शब्दों का शुद्ध रूप लिखिए : [2]
  - (1) नीरोग

OJ-1261/8520

(3)

[P.T.O.]

OJ-1261/8520

(2)

(ख) निम्नलिखित में से किन्हीं दो वाक्यों का शुद्ध कार्णए।21	शरद जोशी के व्यक्तित्व और कृतित्व पर प्रकाश डालिये
(1) मैं आपका दर्शन करने आया हूँ।	इकाई−।∨
(2) जाकर कोई काम कर लो।	
(3) एक-एक कर के सभी चले गए।	Q.4. (क) मानक भाषा से आप क्या समझते हैं? उसकी प्रमुख विशेषताओं को लिखिए। [8]
(ग) निम्निलिखित में से किन्हीं दो शब्दों का पर्यायवाची रूप लिखिए : [2]	rgukondar अथवा
(ग) निम्निलिखित में से किन्हीं दो शब्दों का पर्यायवाची रूप लिखिए : [2] (1) तालाव (2) सखा	मानक, अमानक, उपमानक भाषा से आप क्या समझ हैं? संक्षेप में उदाहरण सहित स्पष्ट कीजिए।
(3) राजा	(ख) भारत में शिक्षा प्रसार के लिये स्वामी विवेकानन्द क उपाय सुझाते हैं? [7]
(घ) निम्निलिखित में से किन्हीं-दो शब्दों का विलोम लिखिए:[2]	
(1) आस्था	अथवा
(2) उत्यान	'सत्य और अहिंसा' निवंध के आधार पर सत्य के सब में गांधीजी के विचार लिखिए।
(3) अनुराग	
OJ-1261/8520 (4)	OJ-1261/8520 (5) [P.T.C
	A STATE OF THE PARTY OF THE PAR

(2)

श्रीमति

(3) अनेको

'भोलाराम का जीव' व्यंग्य का सारांश लिखिए।

अथवा

[7]

# इकाई-V

Q.5. (क) देवनागरी लिपि के नामकरण सम्बन्धित विभिन्न विचारों एवं स्वरूपों पर प्रकाश डालिये। [8]

# अधवा

कम्प्यूटर का महत्त्व बताते हुए वर्तमान में इसकी उपयोगिता सिद्ध कीजिए।

(ख) 'चन्द्रधर शर्मा गुलेरी' जी के कछुआ धर्म निबंध का उद्देश्य क्या है? [7]

# अथवा

छत्तीसगढ़ लोक-नाट्य पर सारगर्भित निबंध लिखिए।

K. Govt College Durgukondal

Printed Pages: 10

# **OJ-1262**

# B.Sc. (Part-I) Annual Examination, 2024 (Foundation Course)

# **ENGLISH LANGUAGE**

Paper - Second

Time Allowed: Three Hours

Maximum Marks: 75

Note: Attempt questions from all units as per given direction.

# UNIT-I

Note: Answer any five questions given below: [3x5=15]

- Q.1. How did Baa earn the title 'madly in love with her husband'?
- Q.2. Describe the scene at the hospital the night the author's father died in 3-4 sentences.

OJ-1262/8520

(1)

- Q.3. How did Mr. Verma handle life after his wife's death and his retirement?
- Q.4. Discuss the irony in the title of the story 'A Devoted Son'.
- Q.5. What gifts did Phatik give Makhan before he left for Kolkata?
- Q.6. Describe the character of Makhan.
- Q.7. Describe the image of the reaper as depicted by the poet.
- Q.8. How do we know that the poet cannot understand the lyrics of the song?
- Q.9. What is the theme of the poem 'Stopping By The Woods On A Snowy Evening'?
- Q.10. Describe the climate in the first stanza of the poem 'Stopping By The Woods On A Snowy Evening'.

## UNIT-II

Q.1. Based on the information given below of ace shooter Abhinav Bindra, write a biographical sketch in 100 words: [10]

Birth: 28/09/1983, Dehradun

OJ-1262/8520 (2)

Education: Doon School, Dehradun (till grade 8); St. Stephen's School, Chandigarh, BBA from Colorado University.

Achievements: Youngest contributor at the Olympic Games, 2000; Bronze Medal in Munich World Cup, 2001; Gold Medal in Rifle Shooting in Beijing Olympics, 2008.

Awards: Arjun Award, 2000; Padma Bhushan, 2009.

### OR

Write a narrative paragraph, not exceeding more than 150-200 words (any one): [10]

- My First Day at College
- My First Visit to a Fair



- The Last Day of School
- 4. A Scary Night

#### **UNIT-III**

Q. 1. Read the passage carefully and answer the following questions:  $[1 \times 5 = 5]$ 

The Earth is the third planet from the Sun and the only known planet to support life. It has a diameter of approximately 12,742 kilometers and is the fifth largest

OJ-1262/8520

(3)

planet in the solar system. The Earth is a rocky planet with a solid outer crust and a molten inner core. Its atmosphere is composed of nitrogen, oxygen and trace amounts of other gases.

The Earth's rotation on its axis causes day and night, while its orbit around the Sun causes the seasons. The Earth's axial tilt is responsible for the variation in sunlight received by different parts of the planet throughout the year, resulting in the seasons. The Earth's magnetic field, created by the motion of molten iron in its core, helps to protect the planet from harmful solar radiation.

The Earth is also unique in its abundance of water, which covers approximately 71% of its surface. This water is essential for life and plays a crucial role in regulating the planet's temperature and climate.

#### Questions:

- (a) What is the Earth?
- (b) How does the Earth's rotation cause day and night?
- (c) What causes the seasons on Earth?

OJ-1262/8520

(4)

- (d) What is the Earth's magnetic field and why is it important?
- (e) What is unique about the Earth's abundance of water?
- Q. 2. (A) Give the synonyms of the following words: (any three):  $[1 \times 3=3]$ 
  - 1. Solitary 2. Woods 3. Objective 4. Beautiful
  - (B) Give the Antonyms of the following words: (any three):  $[1 \times 3=3]$ 
    - 1. Night 2. Common 3. Lucky 4. Light
  - (C) Add a prefix to each of the word to make a new word (any four): [1×4=4]
    - 1. Sound
- 2. Man

3. Mobile

4. War

Night

6. Arrange

### **UNIT-IV**

Q. 1. Write an application to the Principal of your college for three days' leave as you are suffering from fever since last night.

OR

OJ-1262/8520 (5)

		application to the Registr		,	(v)	He kept me (waiting/waited)
		ne result as soon as pos further studies.	ssible as your have to		(vi)	by his wife he succeeded in th
Q. 2.	Write a le	etter to your father info	rming him about the			exam. (encouraged/ encouraging)
		of your studies.	[5]	(C)	Choos	se the correct word :
		OR			(vii)	Everyone done his or her task
	Write a le	tter to your friend invitin	a him or her to your	kon	da.	(has/have)
		n to spend summer vaca	tions.	Dr.ankov.	(viii)	Mohan and his brother playing
		UNIT-V	tions.			hockey. (is/are)
Q.1.	Do as dire	cted:	GO [1×25=25]		(ix)	Either the boys or the girls in the
	(A) Fill	in the blanks with suitabl				morning. (walk/walks)
	som		es and control of the	The state of the s	(x)	Ramlike to play cricket. (do not
	(i)	He is S.D.C				does not)
	(ii)	Mount Everest is	highest peak	(D)	Fill in	the blanks with otherwise, since, and, but
	(iii)	2 1	27		or, ye	t:
,		He is very hi			(xi)	She is beautifullazy.
,	past	n the blanks with correct f	orm of present and		(xìi)	Either Mohan Ganesh will wir
			y or <sup>the</sup> sert of the series	V.		the match.
	(iv)	His coat need / tattering)	repairing. (tattered	(E)	Choo	se the correct word :
OJ-120	62/8520		PERSONAL PROPERTY.	OJ-1262/8	520	(7) [P.T.O.]

	(xiii)	The manager to see you.		(xxii)	This college is
		(wants/is wanting)	(H)	Choos	se the correct option :
	(xiv)	She in the college since 1990.		(iiixx)	One who loves to read or collect books :
•		(has been working/is working)			(a) Stoic (b) Biophile
	(xv)	Someone has the dinner plate. (broke/broken)			(c) Bibliophile (d) Androgynous
(F)	Choos	se the correct Relative Pronoun (who,		(xxiv)	Second-hand or derivative feeling:
	whose, where, which):				(a) Vicarious (b) Opaque
¥2. " 1	(xvi)	This is the shop was robbed		ndal	(c) Uxoricide (d) Transparency
回約回		yesterday.	Durg/ok	Sele	ct and write the correct suffix in the blank:
	(xvii)	This is the place I used to live.	de Duis	(xxv)	) Although the rain cloud (s, es) were
	(xviii)	The man son was crying tried			gathering, the carpent (or, er) kept work
		to calm him.			(ing, ed).
	(xix)	I know the hotel we can get good		(xxxv	i) The town may (er, or) welcome (ed, ing)
		lunch.			the visit (ers, ors).
(G)	Fill in	the blanks with Possessives or self forms :	(J)	Unc	derline the compound words in the sentences:
	(xx)	I saw in the mirror.		· (xx	vii) I went to the skateboard part in the
	(xxi)	Don't blame for the incident.	1		forenoon.
OJ-1262/8	520	(8)	OJ-1262	2/8520	[P.T.O.]

(xxviii) Does anyone have a telephone, I can use?

(xxix) Where is the lifeguard? A man seems to be drowning,

----X----

OJ-1262/8520

(10)

# **ら**

# OJ-1260

B.Sc. (Part-I) Annual Examination, 2024

Paper: First

# **ENVIRONMENTAL STUDIES**

Time Allowed : Three Hours

Maximum Marks: 75

नोट : सभी प्रश्नों के उत्तर दीजिए। सं-1 प्रश्न 25 अंकों का है एवं शेष पाँच प्रश्नों में से प्रत्येक 10 अंक का है।

Note: Answer all questions. Question no. 1 carries 25 marks and remaining five questions carry 10 marks each.

- Q.1. निम्नलिखित में से किन्हीं पाँच पर संक्षिप्त टिप्पणियाँ लिखिए :
  - (अ) वनों की कटाई
  - (ब) उर्वरक-कीटनाशक समस्या
  - (स) कोरोना रोग

- (द) भूमि अवक्रमण
- (य) पारिस्थितिक पिरामिड
- (र) जल प्रदूषण

Write short notes on any five of the following:

- (a) Deforestation
- (b) Fertilizer-pesticide problem
- (c) Corona disease
- (d) Land degradation



- (e) Ecological Pyramid
- (f) Water Pollution

इकाई-I / UNIT-I

Q.2 खनिज संसाघन का वर्णन कीजिए।

Describe Mineral resources.

अथवा / OR

निम्नलिखित पर संक्षिप्त टिप्पणियाँ लिखिए :

- (अ) बांध और उनके प्रभाव
- (ब) विश्व खाद्य समस्याएं

OJ-1260/8520

(2)

Write short notes on the following:

- (a) Dams and their effects
- (b) World food problems

इकाई-॥ / UNIT-II

Q.3 पारितंत्र में ऊर्जा प्रवाह को समझाइए।

Describe the energy flow in ecosystem.

अथवा / OR

निम्नलिखित पर संक्षिप्त टिप्पणियाँ लिखिए :

- (अ) अपघटक
- (ब) जलीय पारितंत्र

Write short notes on the following:

- (a) Decomposers
- (b) Aquatic Ecosystem

इकाई-III/ UNIT-III

Q.4 पर्यावरण और मानव स्वास्थ्य में सूचना प्रौद्योगिकी की भूमिका समझाइए।

Describe role of Information technology in environment and human health.

OJ-1260/8520

(3)

## अथवा / OR

निम्नलिखित पर संक्षिप्त टिप्पणियाँ लिखिए :

- (अ) नाभिकीय प्रदूषण
- (ब) भूकंप

Write short notes on the following:

- (a) Nuclear pollution
- (b) Earthquake

इकाई-IV/ UNIT-IV



Govt College Durgukondal

Q.5 मानव अधिकार पर एक लेख लिखिए।

Write an essay on Human Rights.

### अथवा / OR

निम्नलिखित पर संक्षिप्त टिप्पणियाँ लिखिए :

- (अ) जैव विविधता
- (ब) वायु प्रदूषण

Write short notes on the following:

- (a) Biodiversity
- (b) Air Pollution

OJ-1260/8520

(4)

# इकाई-V/ UNIT-V

Q.6 भारत के संविधान के तहत मौलिक कर्तव्य को लिखिए।

Write Fundamental Duties under the Constitution of India.



## अथवा / OR

निम्नलिखित पर संक्षिप्त टिप्पणियाँ लिखिए :

- (अ) वन संरक्षण
- (ब) मूल्य शिक्षा

Write short notes on the following:

- (a) Forest Conservation
- (b) Value Education

---- x --

OJ-1260/8520

(5)